June 2011
The 2011 water year has exceeded expectations to-date.  Idaho and the Pacific Northwest are reporting some of the largest snow packs seen in recent years, many at or near record-setting levels.  The on-going and supposedly-weakening La Nina weather pattern is refueling debates about climate change while creating challenges and frustrations for water managers, water users and utility operators.  

Water managers are hoping the accumulated snowpack will melt slowly and reduce the risk of flooding while water users are frustrated that more excess water is not being recharged; and, utility operators are coping with the impacts of excess spill to salmon and a glut of hydro-electric generation.
Recharge activities are limited by funding and infrastructure.  In the future, the Idaho Water Resource Board (IWRB) will focus its limited resources on recharge activities that result in long-term retention in and benefits to the aquifer.  Ground water users are working cooperatively with the Board and the Idaho Department of Water Resources to fund and implement more recharge.  Part of that discussion centers around mitigation credits, an administrative issue between water users and the Department, not the Board.

Spring run-off led Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) to initiate a new and controversial “Interim Environmental Redispatch” policy to address “high wind, high water and low demand” events. Under these conditions, BPA can exchange its excess electricity with other generation (hydropower, coal, natural gas) or curtail wind within its balancing authority to maintain grid reliability.  Curtailing wind would be a last resort; however, wind generators, facing the loss of production tax credits if curtailed, are challenging the policy.      
Water conditions in 2010 will result in slightly lower electrical rates for Idaho Power customers this year when the annual Power Cost Adjustment (PCA) is implemented on June 1.  The PCA reduction, coupled with two other rate adjustments, will result in an overall average decrease of about 3% on ratepayer’s monthly bill.   For irrigators, the proposed decrease is about 4.72%.
However, Idaho Power also filed a new general rate case seeking an overall average increase of 9.9% that, if approved by the Idaho Public Utilities Commission, would be effective January 1, 2012.  The proposed increase for irrigators would be 14.85%.  The company says the increase is necessary to meet the growing demand for electricity, upgrade its aging infrastructure and meet additional compliance and reliability requirements.  

Rocky Mountain Power is also expected to file a new general rate case in Idaho this year.  
